DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN

Thursday, February 10, 2022

B-DAY

Regular Bell Schedule

TODAY’S EVENTS

College Counselors’ SAT/ACT Info Sessions, Media Center West, Both lunch periods
Rep from UNC-Pembroke at BHS, 1:15pm

Last day to purchase senior ads for the Yearbook

Last day to purchase Song-A-Grams

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit

https:

QR Code for the DABs QR Code for the Scholarship Bulletins:

w

ww.wcpss.net/broughtonhs, or use the QR code below.

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

Weekly Parent Message: Click here for the weekly parent message.

Important Links and Resources:

*PTSA Linktr.ee: https:/linktr.ee/BHSCapitals

*PTSA Memberhub Link

*Wade Edwards Learning Lab Can Help your Student: https://www.wade.org/about
*Weekly Teacher's Office Hours: Click: here

*Athletic Events: Please click here to view the athletic calendar for this week

*BHS Staff Directory HERE
*Harris Teeter Vic Card: BHS # 1936: https://forms.gle/Mu3ow6QH52FHpUs96 with your first and last name
*Broughton High School: 919-856-7810

SENIOR PARENT UPDATES

Visit the Senior Events webpage HERE and make note of all the upcoming events and activities planned for our Class of
2022 SENIORS!

Need to pay Senior Dues? Click HERE.

Purchase a Senior Commemorative Brick? Click HERE.

Submit a Senior Quote for the yearbook? Click HERE.

Request a Transcript? Click HERE.

Explore Scholarship Opportunities? Click HERE.

Have questions or need more information? Visit the c/o 2022 webpage HERE, email your c/o 2022 Parent Partners
HERE, and/or follow us on Instagram @broughtonclassof2022

Get your heart in the game with great gifts!!
\ ine's Day Gif
Masks & Personal Protection Items

Home & Kitchen
Eit & Healthy

A virtual IB Information Session for interested students and parents will be held on Thursday, Feb. 24- at
5:30pm. View this video beforehand. Check the BHS IB Programme website for more information.
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Interested in supporting the Diane Payne Auditorium Campaign!
We are 60% to our goal! Visit this link HERE for more details!

The Broughton Travel Fellowship Selection Committee has decided to hold a selection cycle for Summer 2022.
Applications are now open and will close on midnight, March 4th. The BTF provides funding and support for JUNIORS

DEMONSTRATING FINANCIAL NEED to travel internationally during the summer prior to their senior year. The BTF

covers all costs associated with the trip and there is no financial obligation for the student or the student’s family.
Applicants must be a Junior in high school, demonstrate financial need, remain in good academic standing, maintain
character that serves as a model to his or her peers, be willing to document his or her experience and be willing to speak
publicly at Broughton about his or her experience to the student body. There is no GPA requirement. Fellows will be
selected based on a combination of demonstrated achievement [academic and extracurricular] as well as the potential
for achievement in the future.

To apply, students must submit an application through the website www.broughtontravelfellowship.com. Applicants
are asked to submit a letter of recommendation with the application. The letter may be written by a teacher, school
counselor, mentor, community member, sports coach, etc. For more information, email

| T T e e et

Counselors will be meeting with students during the month of February to advise them on course registration
for the 2022-23 school year. Teachers will be making recommendations this month and sharing a presentation
with their English classes regarding registration prior to counselors coming to advise students one on one.
Course registration on PowerSchool will open for students on Feb. 28 and remain open for students to select
their courses until March 14th. All registration information, including a course listing and course description

guide, can be found on the BHS Registration Homepage.

There will be a Rising 10th-12th Registration Information Session for parents at 6pm on Thursday, Feb. 17th.
This session will be held virtually and parents can join at the following link:

https://meet.google.com/fiw-gnka-itg?authuser=0. Parents/Students are encouraged to watch the video
presentation for their corresponding class on the BHS Registration Homepage before attending the session.

Raleigh Tutoring and the Wade Edwards Learning Lab (WELL) are once again offering our popular SAT and
ACT boot camps. These 6.5-hour classes are held on Saturdays approximately one week before each test and
provide students with the content knowledge and test-taking strategies they need to earn a strong score. For

more info or to register: https://www.wade.org/act-sat-prep

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - United Kingdom: Britain expanded legal pardons for gay men criminalized under historical
statutes. The new law builds on Turing’s Law, named for the code breaker and World War Il hero who was convicted of “gross
indecency” and died in 1954. The 2017 statute pardoned men convicted of nine since-abolished offenses; the year’s law
covers all convictions linked to consensual same-sex activity.

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]

Spring Sports start February 14. All information concerning eligibility, completion of forms and specific sport

times and locations can be found on www.broughtonathletics.com.

Students considering veterinary medicine as a possible career: A group of VetPAC interns enrolled in the vet school
at NCSU will be at Broughton to speak with students on Wednesday, February 23. If interested in meeting with these
interns, sign up in the book outside the Guidance Resource Center [Room 1209].

Are you interested in joining the Broughton yearbook staff?

Do you like photography and digital design? Working with others to make a cool, unique product for the student
body? Do you like going to school events and talking to people? If so, a yearbook class would be perfect for you. We
are a small group of creative students that take pictures, design layouts and follow the school’s top events. If you are
interested, fill out the application in the QR code, or get a hard copy of the application from an English teacher, to
have yearbook class on your 2022-2023 class registration! Applications need to be in to Ms. Schmelzenbach in Pod 2
room 5, Ms. Schmelzenbach's mail box, or the Google Form linked to the QR code. Application deadline is 22nd of
February.

News from the WELL:
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The WELL and Wake County 4H bring you "Pass the Mic" - a 6-part series starting 2/17; 4:30-6pm at the WELL. Use your
voice. Create Community Change. Be creative. Register at go.ncsu.edu/passthemic Questions? Contact
Carlos.Moses@wakegov.com

Writing Your Best
Essays - a series of virtual workshops. Pick one - come to them all. Series starts Feb. 2, every other week through April

27.3:30 - 5 p.m. Register @https://www.wade.org/tutoring

ACT/SAT Boot Camps Return: In-person test prep at the WELL Several dates through Aug. '22 Register online
@https://www.wade.org/act-sat-pre

Virtual Studying & Notetaking Workshop - FREE Wednesday, Feb. 26. 3-4:30 Register Now @wade.org

BHS Sports & Entertainment Marketing Il students would like to extend a HUGE THANK YOU to the entire Broughton community
for your continued support of our Play4Kay fundraising event which is an honors class project. So far the students have raised
$11,019 (and still counting) for the Kay Yow Cancer Fund through their silent auction, t-shirt sales, flamingo flocking and
sponsorships. The Broughton community is absolutely the BEST! Our annual Play4Kay game on the 28th was a real celebration! All
cancer survivors in attendance were recognized with flowers at both halftimes and treated to an incredible performance from the
dance team! We still have some commemorative (pink) event t-shirts for $10, long sleeve (navy or pink) Kay Yow Cancer Fund
t-shirts for $10, Nike (pink) headbands for $5 or a special "bundle offer" for $12 that includes your choice of any t-shirt AND a
headband. Stop by room 3218 to get your Play4Kay event merchandise. We are also still accepting orders for Flamingo Flocking
(within the BHS community). Please visit our event website at tinyurl.com/bhsp4k to place your order before dates sell out. Lastly,
visit Chick-fil-A (Village District) this Thursday (Feb 10) between 5:30-7:30 pm for Spirit Night. Mention "BROUGHTON" when you
place your DRIVE THRU order and CFA-Village District will donate 15% to the Kay Yow Cancer Fund on Broughton's behalf. Thanks
again for your continued support! Together we are making a difference in the fight against cancer!

We invite 10th graders and their families to check the Broughton IB website to view registration materials, find out about meeting
opportunities, and access the IB Program application. There will be a live, virtual Q&A session at 5:30 PM on February 24, and
you'll find the meeting link on the IB website. Applications are due on March 14. The following is the "Join Us" page of the
Broughton IB website, where you will find many useful materials--https://sites.google.com/wcpss.net/broughton-ib/join-us

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]

New Lunch Passes with Photographs are now available in Student Services. The Lunch Passes are a yellow/green color. Please go
by and pick your new pass up between now and February 11th. Beginning February 14th the old passes will no longer be used.
Should you misplace this new lunch pass, you will be charged $10.00 for a new one. Passes will be available prior to school, during
lunch and after school.

The Broughton Travel Fellowship Selection Committee has decided to hold a selection cycle for Summer 2022.
Applications are now open and will close on midnight, March 4th. The BTF provides funding and support for JUNIORS
DEMONSTRATING FINANCIAL NEED to travel internationally during the summer prior to their senior year. The BTF
covers all costs associated with the trip and there is no financial obligation for the student or the student’s family.
Applicants must be a Junior in high school, demonstrate financial need, remain in good academic standing, maintain
character that serves as a model to his or her peers, be willing to document his or her experience and be willing to speak
publicly at Broughton about his or her experience to the student body. There is no GPA requirement. Fellows will be
selected based on a combination of demonstrated achievement [academic and extracurricular] as well as the potential
for achievement in the future.

To apply, students must submit an application through the website www.broughtontravelfellowship.com. Applicants
are asked to submit a letter of recommendation with the application. The letter may be written by a teacher, school
counselor, mentor, community member, sports coach, etc. For more information, email

broughtontravelfellowship@gmail.com.

Juniors & Seniors interested in Colby College [Maine]: Colby is pleased to announce the Weiland Welcome Grant, a $3 million
gift from Trustee Emerita Nancy Weiland ’65 and Andrew Weiland '64. Through this newly created endowed fund, all
incoming first-year students with an expected parent or guardian contribution of $0 will receive $1,250 in addition to
financial aid to address unexpected expenses such as technology needs, course materials, or travel home. The gift is an
extension of the Colby Commitment, which ensures the most talented students from all backgrounds have access to the
best possible education.

Juniors & Seniors interested in the University of Virginia School of Architecture: Meet our Undergraduate Program Directors
and tour the School of Architecture with an undergraduate Student Ambassador. All sessions listed below are held from
11.30am -1.00pm (ET).
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e  Friday, February 18, 2022
e  Friday, March 18, 2022
e  Friday, April 29, 2022

You can find more details and register by clicking the link here.

Juniors & Seniors interested in Ursinus College [PA]: The admissions office has created a series of short videos that will
allow you to hear directly from current Bears on a variety of topics including:

What if | am unsure whether | can afford an Ursinus education?
What if | get homesick at school or feel like | don’t belong?
What if the classes are too hard?

What if | don’t meet new people?

What are the unwritten rules | am unfamiliar with?

WCAP will hold auditions for next year's on-screen news anchors on Thursday, February 17th. You can audition that day during
either lunch or after school in WCAP's studio in the Media Center. No experience is necessary, but public speaking skills are a plus.
You must be a rising junior or senior and be able to register for the WCAP 1st period class. See Mr. Martin in the Media Center
(mmartin3@wcpss.net) with questions.

Wake Tech has now resumed offering in-person campus tours.! Students and families can sign up for group tours here: visit.waketech.edu.
Students can also make appointments with Ally Pearsall, Recruitment & Outreach Officer, personally to check their application status at
this link here:

nttp outiook.o

Seniors: Scholarship Bulletin #16 has been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to
Students/Seniors/Scholarship Information/Scholarship Bulletins. It has also been posted on the Student Services Webpage

www.broughtonstudentservices.weebly.com.]

College & University Reps Visiting Broughton

Seniors and Juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton throughout the year. Sign-up
sheets are posted in a notebook outside the Guidance Resource Center [Room 1209]. See Mr. Rudder in the Guidance
Resource Center if you have questions.

NCSU Vet School [NC] Wednesday, Feb 23, 2022 A-Day 1:15PM

SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES

The Broughton Travel Fellowship Selection Committee has decided to hold a selection cycle for Summer 2022. Applications are
now open and will close on midnight, March 4th. The BTF provides funding and support for JUNIORS DEMONSTRATING
FINANCIAL NEED to travel internationally during the summer prior to their senior year. The BTF covers all costs associated with
the trip and there is no financial obligation for the student or the student’s family. Applicants must be a Junior in high school,
demonstrate financial need, remain in good academic standing, maintain character that serves as a model to his or her peers, be
willing to document his or her experience and be willing to speak publicly at Broughton about his or her experience to the student
body. There is no GPA requirement. Fellows will be selected based on a combination of demonstrated achievement [academic and
extracurricular] as well as the potential for achievement in the future.

To apply, students must submit an application through the website www.broughtontravelfellowship.com. Applicants are asked
to submit a letter of recommendation with the application. The letter may be written by a teacher, school counselor, mentor,
community member, sports coach, etc. For more information, email broughtontravelfellowship@gmail.com.

If you’re looking for a way to help your college-bound high school students make important decisions about life after high school,
encourage them to join us at Rochester Institute of Technology this summer for Explore Your Future! EYF is a week-long,
on-campus summer program for college-bound deaf and hard-of-hearing high school students who will enter their junior or senior
year in fall 2022. During EYF, students learn how their interests can lead them to a career, and they explore career options in
various fields, including the arts, business, computers, engineering, science, and more specific topics, such as the internet of
things, 3D printing, entrepreneurship, emotional intelligence, and biology. Students who attend EYF receive an application fee
waiver to apply to RIT at no cost, and those who enroll at RIT for college will receive a scholarship. That’s right, when they
participate in EYF, they can apply to RIT for college at no cost, and they’ll receive a scholarship!There are two EYF sessions. Your
students can choose the session that works best for them.Session I: July 9-14; Session Il: July 16-21. Students who participate in
EYF this summer will meet other deaf and hard-of-hearing students from all over the country, and it’s a wonderful opportunity for
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them to make new friends! Check out EYF, and encourage your students to apply today! If you have any questions, contact us at
585-475-6700, toll-free in the U.S. and Canada at 1-866-644-6843, by videophone at 585-743-1366 or by email at EYFinfo@rit.edu.

Oxford Royale Academy’s International Summer School 2022 on the campus of the University of Oxford. Participants choose from
19 fascinating courses, taught by experts in their field. Students live, dine and study on the campus of the University of Oxford
with people from all over the world. Apply at www.oxford-royale.com.

The University of the South would like to invite students to join our Chinese Language Camp! The program’s primary goal is to
immerse students in the language and culture of China, while enjoying Sewanee's 13,000 acre campus.

When: June 15 - July 1, 2022

Where: The University of the South, Sewanee, TN

Who: Rising high-school sophomores, juniors and seniors. Experience with Chinese language is not required.
Students participating in the program will spend a few hours in the classroom each day, before taking their learning outside and
enjoying the many outdoor activities available during the summer at Sewanee in an immersive language environment. Given the
immersive environment, all students are encouraged to apply. Students should be prepared for a variety of outdoor activities including
swimming, hiking, rock-climbing, hiking, gardening, caving, camping, and more! For more information about the camp as well as scholarship

opportunities, students can visit the Sewanee Chinese Language Camp website.

The University of Chicago’s summer pre-college programs draw from the multidisciplinary emphasis and intellectual richness
of the College’s Core curriculum. Programs with in-person and online courses include:

Immersion: Course subjects include American politics, biotechnology, developmental psychology, philosophy, physics and
more.

One-Week Enrichment: Whether it be leadership, civil discourse, or quantitative analysis of complex problems, each program
will advance and enhance skills that students can apply to their studies in high school, college, and beyond.

Stones and bones: Students go behind the scenes at the Field Museum - one of the world’s great natural history museums -
and into the field in Wyoming to learn how fossils are collected, analyzed, and conserved.

UChicago Summer Online: From anywhere in the world, students can explore subjects like biochemistry, art, and quantitative
finance through five-week courses involving real-time interaction, engaging class discussion, and group projects.

To learn more about Summer Session, or to apply to the program, visit www.summer.uchicago.edu.

Job Opportunities

Amy Peake, Director of Employment for several of our area Zaxby's restaurants, Now that school is back in
swing, | would like to reach out to advertise employment. Our Zaxby's group pride ourselves with bringing on
high schoolers and helping them to develop workplace skills that will benefit them in their adult working life.
Many of our graduated students who go off to college come back to work with us during school breaks.

ZAXBYS

Amy L. Peake

Director of Employment
ZaxNC, Inc.

(919) 909-2529

My name is Camden McKinstry, | am the Regional Manager for the UPS Store in the Village District
right down the road from Broughton.We are in need of part-time employment at our store. There is
an absolutely wild staffing shortage for part time workers these days so we have decided to start
hiring high school aged workers.

The UPS Store
Cameron Village
514 Daniels Street


https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdB9R9sive_ZsM1Qb_nhkgjA08w4AqgRoJb0vlLFSSjZT/3j6/cfOu9R3lR8u3xTRhpngdYQ/h3/EJAJ5IZYnhy_5EoPb20FqK_vFekSoBF5wdP5m4I0v8E
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/VpDhrCrvzjOrNk6AZ3TbHsDAoOWeZg67sWX3pIhEAGxCWhE-b5_ccZhgCUBu0qQbXV3r3Sp2r3bvI44-_FnkWzKY8PPT-NIXylVlj1p1QBc/3j6/cfOu9R3lR8u3xTRhpngdYQ/h4/z_F1GbKvjAXrSXS3vh6GZk3C0_JRjjBhcsu_861EJVE
mailto:EYFinfo@rit.edu
http://www.oxford-royale.com
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/eakQ-C8DCmUrd8y7yBWDFiYAOUoJQ4pz7MfbEBpip6l0y_Hm_m-q4S1NAhKySW0l0l52Av-XFInBcX_HbKNhaFaTuY25zEq03f7H2jjkYbiZerVnvT_jJBJvBnD8L-82oFcjCA4feCp5rOrmzPCcig/3h1/Zb0AzY0dSO6ybsQoCzalvA/h1/a-eaRv0bEo5dxrOjmNABke9N9q3IKNCmv7tp3yn1eRg
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/eakQ-C8DCmUrd8y7yBWDFiYAOUoJQ4pz7MfbEBpip6l0y_Hm_m-q4S1NAhKySW0l0l52Av-XFInBcX_HbKNhaFaTuY25zEq03f7H2jjkYbiZerVnvT_jJBJvBnD8L-82oFcjCA4feCp5rOrmzPCcig/3h1/Zb0AzY0dSO6ybsQoCzalvA/h2/75iusWoe6oX7KGnwrl--J5PGQK1G9zr9iO3WkMg5UHE
http://www.summer.uchicago.edu

Raleigh, NC 27605
919.834.2121

Web https://www.theupsstore.com/2325

The Director of Camp Royall, the nation's largest and oldest camp for people with autism
is in search of dynamic high school students who are interested in learning more about
human services and specifically working with those with special needs (autism).We can
offer volunteer opportunities during the school year (and in the summer) for those in
need of service hours (any age) and we can offer training and paid employment for
students 17 years of age and older as well. If interested, visit www.camproyall.org.


https://www.theupsstore.com/2325
http://www.camproyall.org






















